



-- DRAFT Concept Note --
Panel Discussion: Impact of the Global Financial Crisis on Humanitarian Aid
IASC Working Group Meeting, November 2010
Background:

Speculation abounds regarding the impact of the current global economic recession on humanitarian aid flows.  In order for humanitarian actors to plan and adjust accordingly we must first be able to separate myth from reality.  
It is easy to calculate that global humanitarian assistance fell by 11 percent between 2008 to 2009, from USD 16.9 billion to USD 15.1 billion.
  But what exactly does this mean?  Despite the overall decrease, DAC donors reported a rise of 6.8% in official development assistance (ODA) from 2008 to 2009 and only seven donor governments decreased ODA in 2009.
  Furthermore, while some donors have announced reductions of ODA in 2010, it is still too early to know the full impact on the humanitarian aid portion.  Recently, OCHA reported in the Humanitarian Appeal 2010 Mid-Year Review that funding of humanitarian appeals at mid-year was “only slightly behind that of recent years.”
 

Concurrently, some donor governments have initiated reviews of humanitarian aid spending and regulations in 2010.  Whether this is in response to the economic recession and domestic pressures or other factors is uncertain.  However, these reviews come at a time when humanitarian organizations – multilateral and NGOs – are confronting perceived decreases in aid flows.  How are humanitarian organizations and donor agencies responding to the reviews?  How will these impact future aid budgets?
It may be too early to concretely calculate the impact of the economic recession on humanitarian aid in as data regarding donor aid budgets 2010 and expenditure will not be available for several more months.  However, anecdotal evidence is sufficient to justify a frank discussion and preliminary analysis of the subject.

Proposal:
The IASC Humanitarian Financing Group proposes an informational panel discussion at the IASC Working Group November meeting in order to explore the subject.  More specifically, the discussion would aim to address questions such as:

a. How has the global economic recess affected the volume of humanitarian aid?

b. Has the crisis shifted the nature of humanitarian aid allocations?

c. What are the long term trends in humanitarian aid (over the next five years)?  Are we experiencing a fundamental and longer-term shift?
d. How are humanitarian aid organizations responding to the economic recession?  How are resource mobilization strategies adjusting in response?
Prospective composition of panel
The panel should include perspectives from the various spheres of the humanitarian system – internal and external.  A well-rounded panel could include the following:

a. IASC representative

b. OECD DAC

c. Donor representative – selected via the Good Humanitarian Donorship group

d. Academia/think tank – possibly Development Initiatives

� Global Humanitarian Assistance Report 2010


� Idem


� It is important to note here, however, that trend analysis of humanitarian aid assistance is challenging due to the unpredictable nature of needs from year to year.









